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KITSAP COUNTY 
Request for Proposal 2022-111 

Purchasing Department 
619 Division St., 4th Floor 
Port Orchard, WA 98366 

 
Addendum No. 1 

Phone: 360.337.4788 
Email: 

purchasing@co.kitsap.wa.us 
  

 
TO:  All Respondents 
 
FROM:  Glen McNeill 
 
CLOSING DATE: March 11, 2022, at 2:00PM  
                                          
 
REF NO.:  2022-111 Manufacture of Chip Rock 
  
 
DATE:  March 3, 2022 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
            Question 1.  What has the county done in the past to measure the piles? 
 

Answer: Aggregates produced under this proposal shall be measured by the 
Cubic Yard. The cubic yard volume for pay quantity will be determined 
by AASHTO T19M &/OR cross sectioning the completed stockpile(s) 
of specified materials or by computation of the volume between the 
original ground surface and the stockpile surface using digital terrain 
modeling survey techniques. Survey measurements will be provided 
by Kitsap County.” 

 
 

                      Question 2.  If the County goes with the 1618 CY Reclaimed 3/8-No.4 and the     
 5/16-No.4 how much quantity goes to each shop? 

 
           Answer:       This material will land at our South shop location only.  

 
 
Question 2.   Why does the county use Cubic Yard instead of Per Ton? Cubic Yard 

seems to leave a lot more unknowns and questions. Per ton seems to 
be more straight forward in my experience. Is there anyway the county 
would change this to Per Ton like in 2020? 

 
 Answer:       While the scale report & tickets worked well during the pandemic, 
                     the Superintendent found that the Tons did not yield the CY desired, 
                     likely related to SSD water weight. This is what drew us to cite 
                     AASHTO T19M for CY bids this cycle. 
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Question 3.   It was noticed at the bottom of page 2 it states that Bids received after 

2:00 P.M. FEBRUARY 2, 2022, will not be considered. 
 

 Answer:       Thank you, an oversight on our part. The date mentioned is amended  
                     2:00 P.M. March 11, 2022 
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